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Aims: The aim of this study was to explore how practitioners who actively
practice in child and adolescent psychiatry perceive the DSM-5-Attenuated
Psychosis Syndrome (DSM-5-APS), and their ability to distinguish it from non-
psychotic symptoms or a full-blown psychosis. Furthermore, it was aimed to
determine practitioners’ propensities for treating adolescents with DSM-5-
APS. An additional objective was to determine how the length of time as an
active child psychiatrist affects practitioners’ diagnostic and treatment
propensities.

Hypothesis: Given the increasing awareness of practitioners about the clinical
high-risk state for psychosis (CHR-P), we hypothesized that most clinicians
would diagnose and treat DSM-5-APS as a full threshold psychotic disorder. We
also hypothesized that, compared to advanced-career psychiatrists (ACP),
early-career psychiatrists (ECP) and mid-career psychiatrists would experience
more difficulty differentiating DSM-5-APS from other diagnoses and would
choose psychopharmacological interventions more frequently as a treatment
option for the APS case.

Background: The prodromal period is a promising window to prevent the full-
blown psychotic episode, preclude psychiatric comorbidities, or ease the
severity of the disorder. However, the detection of individuals at CHR-P may be
a key limiting step for early interventions, and there is some uncertainty
regarding the true clinical reliability of CHR-P states.

Methods: Three vignettes describing fictional cases presented with symptoms
of either DSM-5-Schizophrenia, DSM-5-APS, and no psychotic symptoms were
created. Participants were asked to complete a cross-sectional online survey.
We asked these practitioners to apply a DSM-5 diagnosis and to choose
appropriate treatment(s) for these vignettes.

Of the 387 participants (child psychiatry specialists/trainees (n=227, n=131),
adult psychiatrists (n=27), and child neurologists (n=2)), 74.4% (n=288) were
female and the average length of time as active practitioners was
7.5±7.1 years (min=1, max=45).

Vignette 1: 94.1% mentioned that the vignette-1 corresponded to a case with
a diagnosis of schizophrenia spectrum disorders and 61% of them correctly
diagnosed the subgroup, schizophrenia. Only 1.6% diagnosed the vignette-1 as
APS. The accuracy rates did not differ by the year of practice.

Vignette 2: 78% of responders stated that vignette-2 had no current psychiatric

disorder. 2.7% and 0.8% had problems in differentiating the vignette-2 from

schizophrenia spectrum disorder and APS, respectively. ECP and mid-career

psychiatrists had significantly higher correct response rates than ACP.

Vignette 3: 43% of clinicians correctly diagnosed the APS vignette, whereas

37.4% diagnosed a full-blown psychotic episode. ECP and mid-career

psychiatrists had significantly higher accuracy rates than ACP.

Regarding the therapeutic approach for the APS vignette, 72.1% of all

practitioners would choose a psychopharmacological intervention (89% would

prescribe atypical antipsychotics and 11% SSRIs). Individual psychotherapy was

significantly more preferred by ACP.

This study showed that the diagnostic inter-rater reliability of the DSM-5-APS
among child/adolescent mental health practitioners was consistent with the
results from the DSM-5 field trials (Kappa=0.46). However, more than half of
the clinicians were unable to detect DSM-5-APS and three in four endorsed
psychopharmacological intervention as a treatment option, despite the lack of
evidence of psychopharmacological interventions in CHR-P situations.
Therefore, raising awareness about the CHR-P paradigm and their treatments
among child psychiatrists are needed.
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